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NEXT MEETING -- T H E __ C H I 1'I E S E _ C O ~1 M U N I T y --------
I N L I V E R P O O L ------------
by MR. J. ED ·iARDS. 

Prior to the war the Chinese population of Liverpool lived in the Pitt Str eet 
area of the City which was to suffer severe bomb damage . Now it is centred 
in and around Great George Square where Chinese restaurants and groceries 
abound and where there is the new Merseyside Chine se Centre - The Pagoda in 
Henry str30t . Mr . Edwards will be telling us about the histo r y of this 
interest i ng , long established and greatly respected community. 

TUESDAY 15th rirARCH 1983 at 8 p.m. Gateacre Chapel Hall, Sand.field Road . 

Visitors welcome 25p . Tea & biscuits lOp . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
LOCAL HI STORY - The last 2 k h f th t . t. t • b wee s ave seen one o e mos exc1 1ng con r i -
utions yet made by the Gateacre Society to our knowledge of local history. For 
some time now we have knovm the names of at least 5 men in L. w. engaged on 
work for the clock and watch industry in Prescot and Liverpool during the late 
Cl8 and early c19 . We ha d no :proof of vhere any of these "out- workers" lived 
and carried out their trade, but with the kind co- operation and assistance of 
David Ball and his wife- to - be Susan Prince we have now established, beyond 
doubt, t hat :No . 2 Paradise Row was one of these houses - more details about 
our findings and the interest being shown by both the County Museum and the 
Clock and Watch Museum at Prescot in the Spring Newsletter . 

LITTER IN GATEACRE - Did members notice that on the 11th/12th Jan . the piles 
of rubbish outside the Institute were removed and we had a mechanical gutter ­
sweeper in Gateacre? A week later we saw a gulley- sucker at work outside 
Lindsey Fl etchers. All this was the result of a complaint by one of our 
members (with photographs) to the Environmental Health Dept. and a phone call 
and l etter fro m the Society. We would like to think this will be an on- going 
service but time will tell . The latest such problem is the state of the road 
out si de the Po s t Office - caused by settlement after the r ecent N.W.G.B . 
di g-up, wo hav J been i n touch v i t h the City Engineer's Department and they 
have proml sod ➔,o havo it attend0d to . 

NOTE FROM Tl .. " ',:EFEFJR EC • - · - - • • ___ 11'.:. r.:. - - ' SlJIP S ' - Firstly, welcome to all new members . We hope 
that OVG!'l if unable to come to meetings you will find other ways of being in­
volved - like l etting u s know of things which appear to be happening to the 
detriment of Gat uacre , noting new things ·of interest in the area or perhaps 
supplyi ng us vri tl1 hist orical information or old photo graphs . Please do not 
hesitate t o cont ac t us if you have any queries . Again, many t hanks to all 
who havo pai d t hei r sub scriptions (due l ast Oct . ) but there are several still 
overdue - if you have a RED CROSS on your addre ss label it means that we have 
no r ecord , to date, of your payment for the current year . \V e are grateful to 
members who have help0d by collecting subs . f r om f r iends and neighbours, and 
to t hose vrho have introduced a now member . Lastly, we have been delighted to 
recei ve so man , l etters of good wishes - it r einforces our belief that we are 
An active , u s ful and thr iving Society . S.A.B. 


